
 
Agenda of Fullerton College   

Professional Learning Committee  
September 26, 2024   

2:00 – 4:00 PM via Zoom  
Zoom Meeting Link  

  

  

I. Public Comments (limited to 3 minutes per person), 10 minutes  

II. Standing Reports (Informational, 10 minutes)  

A. Distance Education 

The Distance Education Representative informed the committee that @ONE 
(Online Network of Educators) has announced upcoming webinars, including many 
focused-on AI. Information will be shared through Canvas. 

Additionally, ASU State - CityLabs will offer free equity-focused professional 
development opportunities in November, including both online and general 
sessions.  

II. New Business  

A. Fall 2024 Funding Proposals (Action, 20 minutes)  

• Travel requests 

• Nicole Rossi – Pending approval. The committee will discuss in the 
next PLC meeting to determine if there will be an NCORE application, 
similar to last year. 

• Angela Buechner – Pending approval. The committee will discuss in 
the next PLC meeting to determine if there will be an NCORE 
application, similar to last year. 

• Monica Hagmaier – Pending approval. The committee will discuss in 
the next PLC meeting to determine if there will be an NCORE 
application, similar to last year. 

• Liliana Ramsey – Approved.  

• Kyra Kirkwood – Approved. 

https://fullcoll-edu.zoom.us/j/85841175536?pwd=dXAPa3YWNnGrE64NHovHDGtSxbmP2L.1


• Amber Tsung Ju Kuo – Approved. 

• Allison Rodgers-Griffen –Approved. 

• Bianca Gladen – Approved. 

• Cristina Arellano – Approved. 

B. NCORE (Discussion – 10 minutes) 

NCORE (National Conference on Race and Ethnicity) remains a popular conference. 
Committee agreed to wait before approving the NCORE PARs received. Last year, 
the college selected four applicants for NCORE funding through staff development. 
This year’s conference will take place in May. During the next meeting, the 
committee will decide whether to establish an application process for NCORE 
funding. 

C. Dissemination Plans (Discussion – 10 minutes) 

Committee raised the following questions: What are we expecting in terms of 
dissemination plans when approving traveling requests? Is the Staff Development 
Office following up with them to ensure they share their learnings? 

It was noted that there have been different iterations of dissemination plans 
requirements throughout the year. One concern raised was that while the 
committee can approve well-written and thoughtfully planned dissemination 
proposals, there could be instances where the traveler does not follow through after 
the conference. In the next meeting, the committee will discuss whether the Staff 
Development Office should track dissemination plans and how these plans should 
be tied to receiving future travel funding. 

 

 


